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October 12, 2022 

Commissioner Mark T. Jensen, Reviewer 
c/o Ruby Potter, Health Facilities Coordinator 
ruby.potter@maryland.gov 
Maryland Health Care Commission 
4160 Patterson Avenue 
Baltimore, MD 21215 

Re:  Withdrawal of Pyramid Exceptions to Recommended Decision 
Pyramid Healthcare, Inc., Docket No. 22-16-2452 

Dear Commissioner Jensen: 

I write on behalf of Pyramid Healthcare, Inc. (“Pyramid”) regarding the Recommended 
Decision in the above referenced matter, Pyramid’s October 5, 2022 letter Exception, and the 
Reviewer’s October 7, 2022 letter.  

Pyramid appreciates the timely and careful consideration by the Reviewer and 
Commission Staff regarding Pyramid’s Exception to recommended Condition No. 3. Pyramid 
appreciates the revised language recommended in the October 7, 2022 letter and the clarification 
that it is the Commission Staff’s intent to recommend this condition, as revised, on all future 
Certificates of Need for Intermediate Care Facility services that may issue, and thus that it does 
not reflect any criticism on the quality of Pyramid’s programs.  

By this letter, Pyramid respectfully withdraws any exception to the Recommended 
Decision, as modified by the Reviewer’s October 7, 2022 letter.  

Sincerely, 

 
Ella R. Aiken 

218 North Charles Street   Suite 400   Baltimore, MD  21201   p:  410.727.7702   f:  410.468.2786   gejlaw.com 
  

Ella R. Aiken 
Direct Dial:  410.951.1420 
eaiken@gejlaw.com 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that on the 12th day of October, 2022, a copy of the Applicant’s 
Withdrawal of Exceptions to Recommended Decision of the Reviewer was sent via email and 
first-class mail to: 

Marta D. Harting 
Venable LLP 
750 E. Pratt Street, Suite 900 
Baltimore MD 21202 
mdharting@Venable.com  
Counsel for Pathways 

Laurence Polsky, M.D. 
Health Officer 
Calvert County 
975 Solomons Island Road North 
P.O. Box 980 
Prince Frederick, MD 20678 
laurence.polsky@maryland.gov  

Dianna Abney, MD 
Health Officer 
Charles County 
4545 Crain Highway 
P.O. Box 1050 
White Plains, MD 20695-1050 
dianna.abney@maryland.gov  

Ernest L. Carter, MD, PhD 
Health Officer 
Prince George’s County 
1701 McCormick Drive, Suite 200 
Largo, MD 20774 
elcarter@co.pg.md.us  

Meenakshi Brewster, MD, MPH 
Health Officer 
St. Mary’s County 
21580 Peabody Street 
P.O. Box 316 
Leonardtown, MD 20650 
meenakshi.brewster@maryland.gov  

  
Ella R. Aiken 

 


